

Dear Friends.

AFP Colorado Chapter recognizes that these are unusual and historic times, and we want to let you know we are here to help support you. We don't know the full extent of the impact COVID-19 and other world events will have on our communities, but we do know that you and your organizations play an important role in the wellbeing of the community. We thank you for all that you do and want to offer resources as we work together through these unprecedented times.

- AFP CC has created a <u>resource page</u> on our website where we will collect and share information addressing issues relevant to your work. Please visit the page <u>here</u>, to find information about changes in events, financial impact and fundraising, messaging for donors and self-care that may be helpful for you and your organization.
- AFP CC will keep you updated on currently scheduled educational events
 through email, on our <u>website</u>, on our <u>Facebook page</u>, and in weekly Thursday
 Thoughts. We will make fact-based decisions in the best interest of our members
 and community for each event and communicate to you in a timely manner via
 email and the website if event dates or format will change.
- AFP CC is run by a <u>volunteer board</u> and two paid staff members. The AFP Board
 is committed to the safety and health of our staff members and continuing to
 serve all of you and our nonprofit community. Board meetings will continue
 virtually, and our work will not stop.

We know we have a strong, caring and resilient community. Together we will weather this storm and continue to care for those we serve. You have important work to do and we are here to support you.

If you have any questions, please reach out to <u>DeAnn Acosta</u>, Executive Director of AFP CC, or <u>Jayne Thompson</u>, AFP President.

With hope and gratitude,

Calmin Land

Jayne Thompson
President, AFP Colorado Chapter Board